Road Work Safety

Often we have employees involved in work tasks that subject them to the additional hazard of working around or near moving vehicles, such as making road repairs, painting, construction, or groundskeeping, etc. The first step in protecting these employees is the handling of traffic through or around the area involved.  Major sources of injuries involving this type of work include:

· Collision with construction equipment.

· Collision with other vehicles.

· Pedestrians falling into open excavation work.

· Driving into open excavation work.

· Driving in to work areas.

· Loss of car control because of minor road repairs, soft shoulders, etc.

Warning devices will minimize the likelihood of such accidents.

1.
Barricades place a physical barrier between the worker and the hazard (usually traffic or excavations).  The saw horse type serves as a visual reminder to those in the area.  They can be used for general purposes and minor hazards.  The fence type (concrete barriers, fencing, etc.) is recommended for use as a roadblock and around heavy equipment.  Barricades should be properly painted or reflectorized for visibility.  It is recommended that stripes by six inches wide and inclined at an angle of 45 degrees with the horizontal.

2.
Signs should conform to specifications for the particular hazard, and may require a specific size, shape, and color, or even required wording.  Signs should be used freely to designate approach to the danger zone.

3.
Flagmen duties are of the utmost importance to controlling traffic.  Flagmen should place themselves where they will be visible to incoming traffic for at least 500 feet.  They should stand on the should opposite the roadblock or in the blocked lane, never in the traffic land, and should face traffic at all times.  Flagmen should use their traffic control flags or signs with authority and not in a haphazard or careless manner.  When two flagmen are being used, one at each end of the operation, they should coordinate their signals and make sure that oncoming vehicles are not endangered.  Virginia Department of Transportation requires specific flagmen training and certification.

